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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, October 10, 2023, at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner, and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for September 2023 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Clerk Guyette submitted the treasurer’s report for September 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Commissioner Beiler and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: We received no correspondence.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. The fire department received $142,414 from the State of Connecticut. This is to offset the difference in tax revenue due to the required maximum mill rate for automobiles. 

“Firefighter Joe” Kara inspected car seats at the Child Safety Day event held by Integrity Martial Arts on October 8th. Deputy Chief Prajzner and his family, Lt. Tom McGuire, Administrative Assistant Bauckman, and the family of Lt. Ray Rodriguez participated in the Four Town Fair Parade on September 16th.
Hazardville and Shaker Pines Fire Departments’ officers held a productive joint meeting and have been working together to familiarize each other with equipment and procedures. Clerk Guyette asked if the two departments have started sharing or swapping staff. Chief Nolan answered that we have not started doing that yet but hope to do that once some logistics and payroll questions have been sorted out.
We have received an estimate for the repair on Engine 52 of $5,725. Chief Nolan will send the estimate to the insurance company and arrange to have the repairs completed.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: The Chief read the report and it was placed on file. We had 103 incidents: 2 plan reviews and 60 inspections (Mayfield Apartments). The plan reviews were at 3 Peerless Way and 99 Print Shop Road. Chief Nolan had 20 hours of training.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave a report from the Consolidation Committee meeting on September 21, 2023. He has continued his communications with the New Hartford Fire Department to get an understanding of how their consolidation process went. There have been discussions in the committee about asking the attorneys to change the wording of documents to something other than “expansion of Hazardville district” to reflect the intention of the consolidation more accurately. Public education will begin in November and may be initiated by an article in the Enfield Patch perhaps in October. Taxpayers in both districts will likely be able to vote on consolidation in March 2024.

President Burk gave a report about tax collection. His recommendation is to use Quality Data Service (QDS) for tax collection, but we should not make the transition until after consolidation is decided. Using QDS for tax collection instead of the Town of Enfield’s tax collection should provide some cost savings to the department.

OLD BUSINESS: Bathroom partitions, magnetic door releases and security camera installations are nearly complete. A new conference room table has been ordered. Both day shifts gave input to the design.
NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business to address.
BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by President Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck and President Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

